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Illinois Department of Natural Resources, Office of Water Resources  
Public Notice  

  
Construction of a Shore Protection Project, in Lake Michigan, 

at 1055 Sheridan Road, Winnetka, IL 6093 
 
Michael Fitzgerald, 1055 Sheridan Road, Winnetka, IL 60093, has applied for an Illinois Department of  Natural 
Resources, Of f ice of Water Resources permit for the construction of a shore protection project, in Lake Michigan, at 
1055 Sheridan Road, Winnetka, IL 60093. 
 
The existing shore protection at the site consists of  a concrete seawall and stone revetment.  The applicant 
proposes to construct a shore perpendicular steel sheet pile groin, quarrystone headland and quarrystone 
revetment.  The proposed groin will be located along the north property line.  The proposed groin will consist of  a 
90f t. long shore perpendicular section with a 30f t. long section angled to the southeast on the lakeward end.  The 
proposed groin will have a crest of  elevation of  587f t. on the landward end tapering to 585f t. on the lakeward end.  A 
60f t. long quarrystone headland will be constructed around the 30f t. long angled section of  groin.  The headland will 
have a crest elevation of  585f t. and a crest width of  10f t.  A quarrystone revetment will be constructed along the 
south face of  the shore perpendicular section of  the proposed groin.  The revetment will have the same crest 
elevation as the proposed groin with a crest width of  4f t.  Access will be provided over and across the proposed 
groin in the form of  steel stairs on the north side and stone stairs on the south side.  At least 1,020 tons of  clean 
sand will be placed as pre-mitigational f ill.  All elevations are International Great Lakes Datum 1985-adjusted (IGLD-
85).  No structures will extend more than 125f t. lakeward of  the existing toe-of-bluf f .  The proposed project will be 
reviewed using the Department’s Part 3704 Rules.  A location map and plans are attached to this notice.  
  
No work is to start on this project unless and until such a time that the permit is issued.  
 
Inquiries and comments regarding the proposed project can be directed to James Casey of  the Chicago Off ice at 
IDNR/OWR, 160 N. LaSalle Street, Suite S-703, Chicago, Illinois 60601 or james.casey@illinois.gov.  An expanded 
version of  the public notice can be viewed at http://www.dnr.illinois.gov/WaterResources/Pages/PublicNotices.aspx.  
Comments will be accepted through July 23, 2024. 
 
























































